Willard Community Center

Board meeting minutes from February 24, 2014 
Board Members present: Irene Williams, Ken Svoboda, Casey Pflanz, Kassy Knudson, Cari Robinson, Cole Pomeroy and Mary Wenzl.  (Angela Paolini arrived at 6:00 pm)
Members Absent: Corrine Sturdy, Jason Brownell, Mollie Mertens, and Tyler Popp
Others present: Sarah Reinke and Janelle Soderling

1 - Call the meeting to order – President, Irene Williams called the meeting to order at 5:40 pm.  
2 – Consent Agenda – Minutes, Financials, and Directors Report – Ms. Williams asked for a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Mr. Svoboda made the motion to approve and Ms. Robinson seconded. Motion carried.

3 – Engagement Letter from Dana Cole – Ms. Williams informed the board that she had signed the engagement letter from Dana Cole to do our audit this year.  This is going to cost $2150.00.  Discussion was had about doing an RFP for next year. Ms. Williams asked for a motion of approval.  Ms. Knudson made the motion to accept the Letter of Engagement and Ms. Wenzl seconded.  

4 – Special Permit and Lakeview Child Care House -  Ms. Williams informed the board that BVH Architects submitted a special permit and the County Planning Commission approved the front yard setback and back yard parking when we expand the building.  Ms. Soderling has filed the permit and paid the fee.  It was approved contingent on getting other permits. 
Ms. Soderling reported to the board that a lot is happening with the updates at the Lakeview Child Care House.  LPS workers have been busy working on the interior of the house getting it ready for our child care inspections.  Willard will be asked to pay for some of the expenses.  We will also be paying for utilities when we start the preschool.  The house has been empty for a long time so it is unsure how much utilities will run.  Ms. Soderling said that she will be the director of the preschool on the license until a preschool teacher is hired for that position.  She asked for signatures from the board to complete the child care license paperwork from DHHS.  We hope to continue with preschool at the house for many years even after the Willard renovation.  
5 – West A Neighborhood Health Fair – The West "A" Neighborhood Health Fair will be held on April 13th from 2-4 pm at Roper Elementary School.  We will have activities for kids, a wide variety of vendors, and a chance to win prizes.  To win a prize participants have to fill out a Passport which is a list of questions from every vendor.  If they answer correctly their name will be put into a drawing.  Russ's Market is paying for the rental of Roper School and the rental of tables and chairs.  The goal of the Health Fair is to connect people with the resources in this area.  The board discussed marketing to the Journal Star, flyers to schools and businesses, etc.  Ms. Soderling will talk about the marketing strategies with the committee on Tuesday. 
6 – Update on Talent Plus Grant – Talent Plus is sponsoring a grant opportunity for non-profits for $25,000 for their 25th Anniversary.  Ms. Knudson and Ms. Soderling worked on the grant.  Hopefully the work and information gathered for this grant will be able to be used for future grants.  The grant needs to be turned in by March 1st.

7 – Fundraising – Ms. Knudson gave an update on the Fundraising Committee.  She informed the board that we will need to start asking people to be on committees.   Ms. Paolini arrived during this discussion at 6:00 pm.  Ms. Knudson told us she needs ideas for a 30 second elevator speech about Willard that can be used by the fund raising committee by Thursday.  
8 – Ms. Soderling's Annual Review – Ms. Williams discussed with the board that she will be working on Ms. Soderling's annual review.  If anyone wants to send their comments to her she will include them in the review.  Ms. Williams will send out the goals from last year and the update from last year.  She is working on some changes on the form that was developed a few years ago.  

9 – Carol Yoakum Memorial – Ms. Soderling told the board about Carol Yoakum's Celebration Of Life that was held Febr. 17th.   It was well attended and lasted for 2 hours.  All her memorials came to the Willard Community Center and as of Friday totaled $1500.00 with more coming in.  The memorials will be used for buying supplies at the Lakeview Child Care House.  
10 – Fund Raising Fun Run – Ms. Knudson and Mr. Pflanz have been working on ways for the Center to raise money.  Mr. Pflanz suggested doing a Run and has talked to people that have done them before.  August 31st is the proposed date, the Sunday before Labor Day, that way it won't compete with Husker Football or other running events. Mr. Pflanz suggested a theme, Augtober Fest.  We could possibly get sponsors like Zipline or Blue Bloods Brewery.  We could ask Russ's to donate food.  Ms. Williams has a good connection with the running community and will talk to them about marketing and ideas.  Mr. Pflanz asked the board to email him or Ms. Knudson if they are interested in helping with the event.  

Mr. Pomeroy left the meeting at 6:25 pm

Ms. Williams asked for a motion to adjourn at 6:30 pm.  Ms. Knudson made the motion to adjourn.  Ms. Robinson seconded. All approved.

Next meeting will be March 24, 2014 at 5:30 at Willard Community Center.   
